



# Dates for your diary 2022

- 10th to 13th June -Bags2School
- 13th June Class 6 Cake Stall
- 16th June Y5/6 Kwick Cricket Competition/FOS Disco/ Reception Trip to the Herb Farm
- 21st June-Music for Life
- 23rd June—Reception visit to the Church/ Musical Evening
- 24th June—School Photographer
- 27th June Class 3 Cake Stall
- 30th June Year 5 Enrichment Day at Thirsk School
- 8th July— FOS Mini Fest
- 11th July—Y6 Induction
   Week at Thirsk School
- 11th/12th July—Y5/6 Production
- 18th July PE Week
- 19th July Sports Day
- 22nd July Leavers' Assembly/ School Closes for the Summer Holidays

## **Jubilee Celebrations**

As we are sure you can remember, before the half term holiday the children did a fantastic job of getting involved in our Platinum Jubilee whole school celebration! The costumes were just amazing and it was so much fun to see all the decades being represented. During the lunch hour we set up tables on the playground and had a traditional street party picnic.

Before we ate, each class performed their dance from their chosen decade ... Class R boogied Abba, Class 1 leg wobbled Elvis, Class 2 Spiced it up with the Spice Girls, Class 3 old Skool danced the 90s, Class 4 crooned The Monkees, Class 5 moonwalked Thriller and Class 6 rather coolly smashed out the noughties!



The kitchen provided a mountain of food and the rain held off!

It will be an afternoon we'll all remember for a long time.

The special commemoration books have arrived in school and will be sent home with the children next week.







## Y6 Kingswood Trip

Before half term, Class 6 went on their residential for the week to Kingswood.

The week was jam-packed full of exciting activities ranging from kayaking and zip lining to high ropes and archery. All the children had a fantastic week and it was brilliant to see them push themselves and try new things. The disco and campfire were two particular highlights of the week!

Well done Class 6!



## Y1 Trip to the Dalby Forest and Go Ape

On Tuesday, Years 1 and 2 set off to Dalby Forest for the launch of their new topic, 'Fighting Fit'.

We headed to Go Ape to take part in the tree top adventure to get our bodies moving, test our balance and agility and develop our team work skills!





## Y1 Trip to the Dalby Forest and Go Ape - continued

It was so high up for such little legs but the bravery, determination and courage every child showed was unbelievable! Every child gave it their best go and we could not have been prouder. Coming down that zip wire at the end was the best feeling ever, it certainly was a day to remember!

Thank you so much to our fantastic FOS for subsidising this trip, to our parent helpers who helped us on the day and to all of the wonderful families who contributed to this special trip.







Y1 Trip to the Dalby Forest and Go Ape - continued







### **FOS News**

#### Bags2School - from 3pm today to 9am Monday 13th June

Don't forget there's another opportunity to have a good clear out this week and help to raise funds for school at the same time. Just bring any unwanted clothes in plastic bags and pop them in the trailer at the metal gate entrance to the Key Stage 2 playground between 3pm on Friday and 9am on Monday morning. FOS will receive money in return for the items you donate. They do not however accept school uniform so please donate that elsewhere. A full list of what can be donated is here: <a href="https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect">https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect</a>

#### Carlton Mini-fest (Friday 8 July, 4-7pm)

Our ticket sellers (wearing pink hi-vis) will be selling advance tickets for our Summer Mini-Fest on Friday in the playgrounds at school pick up. Priced at £5pp (under 3s free), tickets for the event on the school field include a hot dog, live music, family entertainment and unlimited access to the inflatables.

## FOS DISCO

Our final (indoor) discos of the year are next Thursday (16 June):

5-5.30pm: Class R (£2.50 each)

5.45-6.45pm Classes 1,2 and 3 (£4 each includes drinks and hotdog)

7-8pm Classes 4, 5 and 6 (£4 each, as above)

### A kind donation

I would like to thank Beechwood Leisure, a local company, who have donated £1,122 to the school to enable us to buy a reading shed and shelters for the children to work in, for our outside learning space, in the Courtyard.

www.beechwoodleisure.co.uk

